TESTIMONY OF CARLITO P. CALIBOSO
CHAIRMAN, PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
DEPARTMENT OF BUDGET AND FINANCE
STATE OF HAWAII
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HOUSE COMMITTEE ON HUMAN SERVICES
MARCH 19, 2009

MEASURE: S.B. No.133 S.D.2
TITLE: Relating to Utilities.

Chair Mizuno and Members of the Committee:
DESCRIPTION:

This bill proposes to add a new section to chapter 269, Hawaii Revised Statutes
("HRS"), to direct the Public Utilities Commission ("Commission”) to implement a
program to establish lifeline electricity rates for residential electricity users. This bill also
clarifies the definition of "lifeline eligible" to be consistent with the eligibility criteria for
lifeline telephone service.

POSITION:

The Commission has no objections to this bill, and defers to the Legislature's
judgment in establishing lifeline electricity rates for certain residential electricity
users, as these lifeline rates will require a certain amount of subsidization by
other ratepayers.

COMMENTS:

e As this committee is already probably aware, if this bill is passed, all other
electricity ratepayers will have to pay higher rates as a result of this policy to
subsidize the ratepayers who utilize lifeline electricity rates.

e The Commission does acknowledge that the Division of Consumer Advocacy is
working on developing a program with HECO Companies and believes, in light of
that, that this measure is unnecessary.

e The Commission will defer to the Legislature’s determination in this regard.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify and provide comments on this bill.
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Chair Mizuno, Vice Chair Brower and Members of the Committee:

My name is Peter Young, and | represent Hawaiian Electric Company (HECO) and its
subsidiary utilities, Hawaii Electric Light Company (HELCO) and Maui Electric Company
(MECO). | appreciate the opportunity to present testimony on S.B. 133, SD2.

The HECO Companies support SB 133, SD2 and the development of lifeline electricity
rates for residential electric customers. The HECO ultilities are currently working on a proposal
for lifeline rates which we anticipate will be filed in conjunction with the Consumer Advocate in
April 2009 as agreed in the Hawaii Clean Energy Initiative document.

Thank you for this opportunity to testify.





